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meet our STAFF The Countdown to Easter is about to Begin 

Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ, 

  Some of my earliest memories are of watching on TV the countdowns to launch 
Saturn 5 rockets for the NASA Apollo missions to the moon. On live TV we would 
watch the launch clock tick down (usually with some tense delays), hearing the 
announcers say things like ñT minus.ò But the real excitement came right at the end. 
ñTen, nine, eight, seven, six, five, four, three, two, one, ignition,ò and that massive 
rocket would roar off the launch pad and into space 
carrying three brave astronauts to the moon and back. I 
remember that countdown from ten becoming a part of 
games we would play, or the start of a race. 

 We are about to begin a countdown in the Church 
Year, not to launch a rocket to the moon, but to reach and 
celebrate Easter, and beyond. The Church Year and 
ñHistoricò One-Year lectionary we are following right 
now starts its ñcountdownò during the three weeks before 
Lent begins, a time designated as ñPre-Lentò or 
ñSeptuagesima.ò Septuagesima is the Latin word for 
ñseventiethò and is the title given to the third last Sunday 
before Lent begins, which is approximately 70 days before Easter (actually, 64 days). 
The next two Sundays are designated ñSexagesimaò (60th, actually 57 days) and 
ñQuinquagesimaò (50th, the only Sunday exactly falling on the day). This year, the 
countdown begins on Saturday/Sunday, January 30/31 with Septuagesima. 

 Ash Wednesday begins the ñ40 daysò of Lent (which actually takes 46 days to 
complete, the six Sundays in Lent not being counted toward the 40). Again this year, 
we will be offering an optional ñimposition of ashesò at 6:15 PM on Ash Wednesday, 
February 17. (The Ash Wednesday Divine Service with Holy Communion begins at 
6:30 PM.) In these days of COVID-19, this very well could be the first time I have 
physically touched members of the congregation since the cessation of shaking hands 
before and after church, making the sign of the cross on children brought to the 
Communion for a blessing by their pastors, and the many other restrictions on being 
in close proximity to anyone not in my household since last March. (Please tell me if 
you can find a scientist anywhere who has proven EVIDENCE that receiving ashes 
on your forehead causes the spread of any virus!) 

 The theme for the Lenten Midweek Services this year will be ñThe Seven Words 
from the Cross (in Four Weeks)ò at 6:30 PM, on Wednesdays, Feb. 24; March 3, 10, 
& 17, following ñEvening Prayer.ò The fifth midweek service, March 24, will be the 
Sunday School ñEaster Program.ò  

 For most of the season of Lent last year, and well beyond Easter, only the pastors 
and a few musicians were in church in person for the production of the Livestream 
broadcasts and recordings. God grant that never be the case again! When the cry of 
the pastor goes up again on Easter, ñAlleluia! Christ is risen!ò may there be a rousing 
response from the gathered congregation that rings out in joyous faith: ñHe is risen, 
indeed! Alleluia!ò Keep in mind that Easter, April 4 this year, is not just one Sunday 
celebration, but a week of Sundays plus one, the Day of Holy Pentecost, a 
celebration that last 50 days, the ñGreat Fifty Days.ò  

 Let the countdown to Easter begin! 

In Christ, 

Pastor Bertram 
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Womenõs 

Circles 

 
Subject to change... 

   

Clara Circle 
February 10, 7:00 p.m. (or TBA) 
 
 

Eve Circle 
February 8, 7:00 p.m. 
 Fellowship Room 

LWML 

 

¶ No January meeting 
 
 

* * * * * 
 

All ladies of SPL are invited to 
join us at our meetings and 
become part of the LWML! 
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MLHS News  
 The MLHS Class of 2023 is selling four different kinds of cheese balls for 
the Super Bowl party. They are approximately 14 ounces and are being sold for 
$10 each. There are four kinds from which to choose: dill pickle wrap; bacon 
cheddar; mint chocolate chip; or chocolate chip. Orders are due by noon, 
Wednesday, February 3rd. Contact Tom Taylor at 436-5249. Fresh-made 
cheese balls can be picked up at MLHS between 1:00 and 3:00 p.m. on Saturday, 
February 6th. 

 The MLHS Europe Group is holding a Super Bowl Sub Sandwich Sale. 
The sandwiches are 10-12ò long, layered with ham, turkey, and two types of 
cheese (no mayonnaise, lettuce, etc. to avoid getting soggy). These sandwiches 
also freeze well. Cost is $6.00 per sandwich. Orders are due by noon, 
Wednesday, February 3rd. Contact Becky Oerman or Amanda Bergt at 436-
5249. Fresh-made sandwiches can be picked up at MLHS between 1:00 and 3:00 
p.m. on Saturday, February 6th. 

 Recycle old musical instruments for MLHS. Check your closets, 
basements, and attics for old musical instruments. The MLHS Music Department 
will turn your trash into music! Contact Phil Schult, Director at 507-436-5249 or 
drop them off at the MLHS office. Thank you! 

ñThis is Most Certainly Brewò Gourmet specially-roasted coffee is available 
several blends ð go to www.thisismostcertainlybrew.com for more information 
and nationwide shipping. This ongoing enterprise supports the MLHS ministry. 
Coffee is also available for sale in the St. Paul Lutheran church office. 

COVID-19 Vaccines  
On Jan. 21, LCMS President Rev. Dr. Matthew C. Harrison sent an email to all workers in 
the Synod addressing questions and concerns about the COVID-19 vaccines becoming 
available, addressing topics such as: whether the currently available vaccines contain 
aborted human fetal tissue; whether the currently available vaccines were tested using 
human fetal cell lines; whether there is an official LCMS position on the use of COVID-19 
vaccines. In addition to factual information, his letter offers pastoral advice on deciding 
whether to receive the vaccine and talking to those with whom one disagrees, and an 
attached ñfact sheetò form from the Synod Commission on Theology and Church Relations 

(CTCR). 

Harrison Letter: https://files.lcms.org/wl/?id=Qxw4b6OFYhhqpDXmTDaD3t12CMbWuLrI 

CTCR Fact Sheet: https://files.lcms.org/wl/?

http://www.thisismostcertainlybrew.com
https://files.lcms.org/wl/?id=Qxw4b6OFYhhqpDXmTDaD3t12CMbWuLrI
https://files.lcms.org/wl/?id=uAzxHzE5YwadsTdVePS8cLWxAvHqFuwP
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COCA-COLA GIVE PROGRAM ð This fundraiser 
opens up new funding opportunities to help the 
learning environment for our students. The best 
part? Donations donôt come out of your own pocket. 
When you make Coca-Cola purchases, you simply 
enter the product codes here: https://us.coca-
cola.com/give/schools/ and then search by zip code, 
and scan or enter product codes from participating 
Coca-Cola products. Each product code scanned or 
entered on their website has a unique donation 
value. To learn more, go to https://us.coca-cola.com/

give/. Thank you! 

SCRIP FUNDRAISING: Raise money for SPLS (or a 
specific family in our school) just by making 
purchases with scrip gift cards. Buy scrip gift cards 
and you receive the full value of what you paid. You 
also earn an immediate rebate percentage of what 
you spend ð typically between 3% and 15%, 
depending on the retailer. Use the proceeds to 
supplement the school budget, or families can 
receive credit toward tuition and other school 
expenses. To shop online, go to shopwithscrip.com, 

or contact Joan Abel with any questions. 

KWIK TRIP SCRIP GIFT CARDS: Gift cards are 
available for purchase in the church office while 
supplies last. SPL School receives a percentage of 
all purchases made with these gift cards at the gas 
pump and inside the store. Available in $10 to $100 
denominations. (They can also be ordered through 

the SCRIP program; see above paragraph.) 

HY-VEE & FAREWAY RECEIPTS: Save your 
Fairmont Hy-Vee and Fareway receipts ï turn in to 
the collection bins located in the upstairs school 
corridor and church basement. For each $150,000 in 
receipts collected from their store, they donate 
$1,000 to St. Paul Lutheran School. Receipts must 
be from Fairmont stores only; remember to thank the 

stores for this program when you shop! 

SUBWAY CARDS: If you purchase Subway cards, 
2% of your purchase can go to SPLS. If you already 
have a card or when you purchase one, add our 
schoolôs code (3TQF) to your card at 
www.subway.com or call 1-800-564-1343. Subway 
cards can be purchased at any Subway and are 
redeemed at full purchase price when you eat at 

Subway. 

OTHER PROGRAMS: Scan Box Tops for Education 
receipts; save Tyson ñProject A+ labels; and Pizza 
Ranch ñwagonò symbols. We also collect used, 

workable cell phones.  

WE ALSO APPRECIATE YOUR SUPPORT of our 
other school fundraisers, such as the Tour of Tables/

Cakewalk and Basket Fundraiser. 

THE SCHOOL ALSO collects aluminum pop tabs to 
help support the Ronald McDonald House in the 
Twin Cities. Families receiving care at any Twin 
Cities area hospital are eligible to stay there, 
provided their children are being treated for cancer 
or have other life-threatening illnesses and the family 
resides 45 miles or greater from the Twin Cities. 

Yearly, more than 600 families stay there. 

Join Us! 
Worship & Bible Study Opportunities 

WORSHIP SERVICES ~ FALL SCHEDULE 

5:30  p.m. Saturdays & 
8:00 & 10:30 a.m. Sundays 

 

ABC, YBC & SUNDAY SCHOOL 
9:15 a.m. Sundays 

 
(Subject to change) 

 
Activity Days 
February 9 & 10 

 
Meeting 

February 23, 2:00 p.m. 
Fellowship Room 

Did You 

Know... 
  
Our Sunday morning church services are 

now broadcast on Saturdays at 12:00 noon 
on local cable access channel 12. You can 
also watch church services by going to our 
websiteôs home page at www.splfairmont.org 
and clicking on the red button ñLivestream of 
Church Services.ò 

? 

Other Ways to Worship During Covid-19: 
Sundays, 8:00 a.m. 

Worship Service Livestream 
(or watch on demand any time on our website) 

Sundays, 9:15 a.m. 
Facebook Live Adult Bible Class 

Sundays, 10:00 a.m. 
Worship Service broadcast on KSUM 

Saturdays, 12:00 noon 
Worship Service on 

local cable access channel 12 
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This & That 
 
Automatic Giving: Itôs easy to give your offering 

automatically through a program called Give+ Online. You 

may set up regular giving or give one time. There are also 

options for giving to other funds in the drop-down list. 

Enroll or give online at splfairmont.org (click on ñChurchò 

then ñGive+ Online.ò) There are also one-time and automatic 

giving opportunities available through PayPal on various 

pages of our website. 

Contemplating Marriage? If you are contemplating 

marriage in the coming months, be sure to contact the church 

office first before setting any wedding dates. The wedding 

booklet is available on our website, as well as other useful 

information. 

Wanting to Earmark a Gift? On occasions such as 

anniversaries, birthdays, at the loss of a loved one, or when 

estate planning, members have asked for ideas to earmark 

their gifts. Here are some suggestions if you want to give an 

earmarked item (a complete list is on our website): 

Å  SPL Church & School Operating Budget; 

Å  Church Roof; 

Å  Debt Reduction; 

Å  Church Endowment; 

Å  School Endowment; 

Å  Church/School Upkeep & Repair; 

Å  Vernon H. Harley Scholarship; 

Å  Anna Keck School Tuition Aid Fund; 

Å  Operating Reserve Fund; 

Å  Livestreaming; or 

Å  Ask in the church or school office for current special 

ñwish listò items. 

Free small catechism mobile app: http://sites.cph.org/

catechism/index.asp 

Prayer Chain: If you would like to be part of the SPL 

email prayer chain or have a prayer request, please contact 

them at prayerchain@splfairmont.org. 

LWML Mite Box: The Mite Box will be in the narthex 

for the collecting of mites the first Sunday of the month. 

Please empty your mite box into the large mite box and 

continue saving your coins for the mission of our district and 

international projects. 

Please Let Us Know: If you have a change of address, 

telephone number, etc.; if you or a loved one are hospitalized 

or ill; if you have had a recent death in the family. 

Lutheran Singles on Facebook: This group is for like-

minded single confessional Lutherans: marriage-seeking, 

liturgical, Christ-centered, Cross-focused. 

 
 

Altar Guild 

February 6-7 ......................................................................... Deb Eversman, Lori Chirpich 

February 13-14 ......... DeAnn Eversman, Julie Wolf, Nikki Bremer, Peg Elbert (Ash Wed.) 

February 20-21 ............................................... Joan Luedtke, Amy Anders, Melissa Kutch 

February 27-28 .................. Jan Bremer, Kathy Eyerly, Barb Matthees, Sandy Kopeschka   
Ushers 

8:00 a.m.ðKen Simmering, Tyler Garrison, Phil Garrison, Chuck Northwick, Matthew 

Northwick, Dan Simmering; 

10:30 a.m.ðJim Harley, Duane Rieland, Nathan Anders, Roger Carlson, Spencer 

Chirpich, Dennis Hagen, John Preuss. 
 

February Acolytes 

8:00 a.m. ........................................................................... Collin Meyeraan, Brett Williams 

10:30 a.m. ................................................................................ Cailwyn Jobe, Everett Irwin 
 

Worship Service Assistants 

Saturday, February 6, 5:30 p.m. ............................................... Jim Harley, Jon Eversman 

Sunday, February 7, 8:00 a.m. ..................................................................... Merle Boesch 

Sunday, February 7, 10:30 a.m. ....................................................................... Justin Jobe 

Saturday, February 13, 5:30 p.m. ........................................... Chuck Northwick, Rob True 

Sunday, February 14, 8:00 a.m. .................................................................. Jim Utermarck 

Sunday, February 14, 10:30 a.m. ....................................................................Dave Kumm 

Wednesday, February 17, 6:30 p.m. (Ash Wed.) ........................................ Jeff Eversman 

Saturday, February 20, 5:30 p.m. .............................................. Matt Northwick, Rich Wolf 

Sunday, February 21, 8:00 a.m. ....................................................................... Josh Laven 

Sunday, February 21, 10:30 a.m. ................................................................ Joe Kallemeyn 

Wednesday, February 24, 6:30 p.m. (Lent Midweek) ............................. Chuck Northwick 

Saturday, February 27, 5:30 p.m. ..................................................... Jim Harley, Rob True 

Sunday, February 28, 8:00 a.m. .............................................................. Richard Behrens 

Sunday, February 28, 10:30 a.m. ............................................................... Jamie Tordsen 
 

Schedule available on our website at www.splfairmont.org 

 

Sunday Greeters 
February 7, 8:00 a.m. ..................................... Russ & Joan Luedtke, Rod & Peggy Elbert 

February 7, 10:30 a.m. .................................... Kent & Erlene Milbrandt, Rob & Ruth True 

February 14, 8:00 a.m. ........................................ Arlan & Sharon Reiter, Norm & Vi Gratz 

February 14, 10:30 a.m. ............................... Dennis & Marianne Hagen, Norm & Vi Gratz 

February 21, 8:00 a.m. ......................... Garry & Joyce Rosen, Deb Bertram, Esther Lund 

February 21, 10:30 a.m. ...................... Jamie & April Tordsen, Deb Bertram, Esther Lund 

February 28, 8:00 a.m. ................. Nathan & Amy Anders, Darlain Anacker, Marv Goebel 

February 28, 10:30 a.m. .......Dawn Waterbury, Chris Engelby, Linda Feely, Marv Goebel 
 

Fun Bags 

Refill bags anytime during the week after Sunday listed below 

February 7 ............................................................................................... Odegaard Family 

February 14 ................................................................................................... April Tordsen 

February 21 .................................................................................................. Chris Engelby 

February 28 ................................................................................................. Angela Preuss 

Note: This is our normal Greeters/Fun Bag schedule. 
Greetersðuse your discretion when attending during 

Covid-19 time; fun bags currently not being. 

volume 52 Å number 2 

splfairmont.org
http://sites.cph.org/catechism/index.asp
http://sites.cph.org/catechism/index.asp
mailto:prayerchain@splfairmont.org
http://www.splfairmont.org


www.splfairmont.org       5 

 

Weather Policy 

 If the weather is questionable, or if 
for some other reason you are wondering 
whether church services will be held or 
not, please check our websiteôs Home 
page at www.splfairmont.org or call the 
CHURCH OFFICE (238-9491) before 
leaving home and listen to the entire first 
message on the answering machine (do 
not press ñ4ò). If services are cancelled, 
an announcement will be made in place 
of the standard message WHENEVER 
POSSIBLE. If you do not hear a message 
cancelling services, then they will go on 
as scheduled. 

 
Anna Keck 
Student Aid Fund  
If you would like to help provide 

financial aid for families that need 
assistance with the tuition cost of 
attending St. Paul Lutheran School, 
please consider making a donation to the 
Anna Keck Student Aid Fund. Any 
amount would be gladly received and 
appreciated. 

MARCH 
NEWSLETTER/ 

CALENDAR DEADLINE: 
 

Sunday, February 14 
 

Email lrosburg@splfairmont.org 

Do You Like To Sew?  
Charity Club has a room full of material to be made into quilts. Quilts 

are needed after natural disasters in this country and around the world. 
Materials can be taken home to cut and sew together to make quilt tops. 

A group of women meet on the second Tuesday and Wednesday of 
each month to assemble and tie quilts. Please consider participating in 
this project, regardless of your skill level. You will enjoy it! 

For more information, call Darlain at 235-6720. 

ñI am not commanding you, but I want to 
test the sincerity of your love by comparing it 
with the earnestness of others. For you know 
the grace of our Lord Jesus Christ, that though 
he was rich, yet for your sakes he became 
poor, so that you through his poverty might 
become richò (2 Cor. 8:8-9). 

Without commands or even arm-twisting, 
St. Paul encourages, even challenges, the 
Church in Corinth to demonstrate the sincerity 
of their faith by 
their generosity in 
giving. He does 
this because giving 
generously is a gift 
of the Spirit given 
to us through the 
Gospel. 

St. Paul wrote: 
ñBut just as you 
excel in 
everythingðin 
faith, in speech, in 
knowledge, in 
complete 
earnestness and in 
your love for usð
see that you also 
excel in this grace 
of givingò (2 Cor. 
8:7). In other 
words, just as we 
grow in faith and 
speech and 
knowledge of 
eternal things by 
the Holy Spirit 
through the Word of God, so also do we grow 
in giving from the same Spirit through the same 
Word. 

The problem is that the grace of generosity 
often grows cold in us. Itôs not so much that we 
stop giving, but we donôt put it first. We treat it 
like all the other bills that must be paid. It 
becomes a chore, just one more thing to check 
off a list of things to do. That empties it of its 

spiritual power and robs us of the joy that 
Christ and the Scriptures assign to it. 

On top of that, since this generosity is 
linked to faith and knowledge of divine things, a 
lack of excelling in giving is a sure sign that our 
faith and knowledge of God are under attack 
as well. 

Thus, St. Paul points to the foundation of 
generosity: the generosity of Christ Himself. 
Even though He was rich, He became poor so 

that we who are poor 
might become rich. 
Thus, the incarnation, 
suffering, and death of 
our Lord on the cross 
is the reason, source, 
and driving force for 
our generosity in 
giving to the church. 
     And since Christ 
who was rich became 
poor so that we might 
be rich in His graceð
of which generous 
giving is partðso we 
also who are rich in 
His grace can excel in 
pressing His grace into 
service toward the 
gracious work of the 
church. 
     Pay attention to 
what you give to the 
church so that you 
may excel at it. And if 
you find that your 
heart has grown cold 

or indifferent toward it, immerse yourself in 
Godôs Word. Read it at home. Attend Bible 
Class. Hear and listen to it preached in the 
Divine Service. Be reminded of what Christ has 
done for you in His incarnation, suffering, and 
death. For this will strengthen your faith and 
knowledge. And where that excels, so will the 
grace of giving excel also. 

Stewardship Corner 
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